
                             
                                     

TO:  Board of Commissioners 
 
FROM: Rob Sperl, Director of Parks & Planning 

Steve Hinchee, Superintendent of Planning 
   
THROUGH: Michael Benard, Executive Director 
 
RE: Briar Patch Park Adult Fitness Area Safety Surface 
 
DATE:  July 14, 2025 
 
 
SUMMARY:  
In 2024 an outdoor adult fitness area was constructed as part of the Briar Patch Park 
Improvements OSLAD grant. A portion of the equipment was installed with an artificial turf 
surface underneath, and the remaining equipment was installed over poured concrete. These 
conditions are acceptable per the manufacturer’s recommendations. However, after having the 
equipment for a year staff now feel a safety surface under the entire area is preferable. This 
comes after receiving concerns that local children have been seen climbing the equipment 
structure. 
 
Staff is recommending installing poured-in-place (PIP) rubber surfacing over the existing 
concrete. The purchase of this surfacing can be completed through an OMNIA joint purchasing 
arrangement. The proposed PIP surface is $21.82/sq.ft. (compared to the $24.65/sf.ft. turf 
installed in 2024). Staff feel this is a competitive price for this work. 
 
PREVIOUS COMMITTEE/BOARD ACTION:                           
The purchase of adult fitness equipment from NuToys / Sourcewell Cooperative, and Kompan / 
OMNIA Cooperative was approved at the February 21, 2024 board meeting. A contract to install 
artificial turf surfacing from Forever Lawn was approved at the June 19, 2024 board meeting. 
 
REVENUE OR FUNDING IMPLICATIONS: 
Funds remaining from the Rathje playground surfacing project would be sufficient to cover this 
expense and could be transferred to Briar Patch. $80,000 is budgeted for outdoor fitness within 
the current fiscal year (40-800-828-57-5701-0000). We are also exploring remaining grant 
funding administered by DCEO that might be utilized for this expense. 
 
STAKEHOLDER PROCESS: 
N/A 
 
LEGAL REVIEW: 
N/A 
 
ATTACHMENTS: 
Perfect Turf Proposal 



 
ALTERNATIVES: 
N/A 
 
RECOMMENDATION: 
It is recommended that the Wheaton Park District Board of Commissioners approve the proposal 
from Perfect Turf for the Briar Patch Park - Adult Fitness Area Safety Surface in the amount of 
$23,345.00. Additionally, staff request a 10% contingency of $2,334.50. 







 


